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The next Diocesan ACW Executive meeting is Monday, March 9  

9:30 am, coffee/tea, muffins; 10 am, meeting begins  

Christ Church Parish Church, Fredericton.  

Corner of Charlotte and Westmorland Streets in Fredericton South  

Note the change in meeting place . 

*  Please remember to bring your yearly reports to this meeting. *   

Posted on the Diocese of Fredericton web site (anglican.nb.ca.)  

Members, please post or circulate this newsletter in your ACW Branch.  

2nd Sunday in March  

Time changes -  springs ahead 1 hour  

 

Deadline for  

next issue - 

March 15  

OUR PURPOSE 

* To unite women 

in a fellowship 

of worship, 

study, and 

offering which 

will deepen and 

strengthen 

their own 

spiritual lives, 

and lead them 

into Christian 

service in 

parish, 

community, 

diocese, nation, 

and world.  

* To work for 

and sustain an 

informed 

interest in the 

mission of the 

Church. 
z 

Mr. Groundhog's Meteorological Dilemma  
 

I see it there!  My shadow!  Now let me get this 

straight!  

That's six more weeks of winter and springtime 

will be late!  
 

Oops! Wait a minute.  Is that right?  

I never can remember!  When I've slept since last 

November!  
 

Maybe it's the opposite, the other way around!  

Short winter and an early spring if my shadow's on 

the ground!  
                   Submitted by Glenna Geer  

 

ACW Diocesan Annual Meeting  

May 5ñ6, 2015  

Christ Church Parish Church, Fredericton  
Plan to attend - speakers, business, friends, lots of fellowship!  

More information to come  -  please read the Presidentõs Message. 
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Presidentõs Message. . .  

     Now that Christmas is over, and the New year has arrived, I have been busy 

with the many duties of the Diocesan President.  

     Our next Executive ACW meeting will be on March 9 th  at 10 am.  We will be 

meeting at Christ Church Parish Church on the corner of Charlotte and 

Westmorland Streets in Fredericton South.  Note the change in meeting place .  Please 

remember to bring your yearly reports to this meeting  as they are needed to publish in our 

booklet for our Annual Meeting in May.  Patti has agreed to help me put the booklet together.  

It would make our job much easier, if you also email your yearly reports to Patti or I.  If we 

have your emailed report, we can copy and paste.  We will also need a report on this year's 

Quiet Day in September 2, 2015.  Your cooperation and reports will be greatly appreciated.  As 

usual, we will all bring our own lunch.  

 We have held one planning meeting before Christmas for our Annual Meeting on May 5 th  

and 6th , 2015.  Again Christ Church Parish Church will be hosting this event.  Our next planning 

meeting will be on February 5 th  at St. Anne's Court, 240 George Street, Fredericton.  This 

building is just across from Christ Church Parish Church.  Bring your own lunch.  Coffee and tea 

and muffins will be provided.  Hopefully, after the meeting, I will be able to inform you of 

places to stay in Fredericton, etc.  So watch for emails after February 5 th .  The email will also 

have the registration form attached.  The planning committee is searching hard for a place 

that will host our Tuesday evening banquet.  None of the Anglican Churches in the Fredericton 

area are able to host the banquet, so the Committee has been busy searching outside the 

Anglican Churches for a hall that will host our banquet.  

 I have had some wonderful news from Canon Paul Jeffries.  Primary 7 students are 

required to write government papers at the end of the school year.  If the students pass these 

papers, they are allowed to continue their studies in senior schools.  I am very happy to report 

that all the primary students passed these papers.  But better than passing, every student's 

marks were in first division.  BMC placed 111 th  out of over 2000 other schools.  As Paul would 

say, òTo God be the glory.ó 

  God Bless, Rosemarie Kingston 
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Submit articles up to approx. 600 words. 
Articles may be edited as necessary 

for length and clarity.  Please send to: 

Patti Hoyt, E-mail: patti23 at nbnet.nb.ca 

Fax: 506 832-5860 
576 Route 121, Bloomfield, NB E5N 4V1 
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 The Parish of Stanley recently celebrated 100 
years of ACW.  Kirk MacDonald, MLA, presented 
Carol Wilson with a plaque commending the 
women of the Parish for all that they have done 
for church and community in the past 100 years.  
The border of the plaque was compiled of over 
200 names of Parish of Stanley ACW. 

Fredericton -York Deanery  
 

Parish of Stanley  
 

Visit the Cr¯che 

 Interest has grown in ñVisit the Creche,ò 
which is hosted annually by Saint Thomas 
Anglican Church, Stanley.  This Christmas 
season, there were 165 Nativity or Holy  
Family figures displayed.  The community at 
large has embraced this as an ecumenical 
event, willingly offering their cr¯ches that might 
be hand crafted, family heirlooms, travel 
souvenirs, or cherished gifts. 
 

 With cr¯ches from as far away as Africa, 
Haiti, Mexico, and Peru, the imagery may 
change, but the message remains that the 
humble birth of the Christ Child is central to all 
Christian faiths. 

Woodstock Deanery  

Special Ladies are Recipients of 
Certificates of Honour  
Submitted by Connie Haddad 

St. George's Church, Plaster Rock 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo was taken by Corrine Fitzherbert  
 

 In the photo is two of our senior ACW 
members (Mavis Everett on the left and Joan 
Beveridge on the right) from the Parish of the 
Tobique (Woodstock Deanery), who received 
"Roll of Honour" certificates on November 18, 
2014.  A donation was made by our ACW to 
PWRDF in honour of these two ladies.  Joan 
is a resident of our local Nursing Home 
(Tobique Valley Manor), and Mavis still lives in 
her own home.  They both worked diligently 
doing God's work and left an impact on our 
organization that still reflects how we do things 
today.  
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Fredericton -York Deanery  
 

Parish of Stanley ~ 100 Years of ACW  
Submitted by Betty MacGillivray, St. Thomas Church, Stanley 

 
 

 The 100
th
 Anniversary of ACW was celebrated recently in the Parish of Stanley.  

Formed in 1914, as Saint Thomas WA, there have been many changes throughout the years. 
When WA became ACW, it was more inclusive and all women were made to feel part, even though 
they did not always attend meetings.  This is important in the Parish of Stanley.   
There was once more than one WA within the Parish, but dynamics made it necessary to 
amalgamate, forming the Parish of Stanley ACW.  This has resulted in a more closely knit Parish. 

 Meetings are held once a month, always opening with devotions that include Membersô Prayer 
and Prayer Partner's prayer.  Key to the success of ACW is the 12 objectives set out each year at 
the Annual Meeting along with the leadership to fulfill these goals. 

 The Rev'd Canon Bonny LeBlanc, new to the Parish of Stanley in 2014, says, "The Parish of 
Stanley ACW/ACM are not only involved in the 'regular' Mission of the church, they are well-known 
throughout the community as workers that shine with the Light of Christ." 

     Amy Savage, one of the more 
seasoned members of ACW, always 
willing to take an active part, shows 
her mothering love to Makayla Wilson. 

 

    A delicious steak dinner was prepared and served 
to 26 women of the church by the men who have 
been dubbed ACM as they are always on hand to 
support ACW in the work of the Parish. 

The Rev'd Bonny LeBlanc, Betty MacGillivray, 
and Annette Price were among the twelve 
members who attended the 100

th
 Annual 

Meeting of the Parish of Stanley.  There are 
many more ACW members who, as Rev'd 
Bonny puts it, "they are workers that shine  
with Christ." 

 


